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THE WEEK AHEAD      

Sunday 29th 10am  St Martin’s Parish Communion 

Monday 30th  9am   St Martin’s Morning Prayer 

Tuesday 1st  9am St Martin’s Morning Prayer 

Wednesday 2nd  9am St Martin’s Morning Prayer 

Thursday 3rd 10am St Martin’s Holy Communion followed by refreshments 

Friday 4th  3.15pm Parish Centre Messy Church 

Sunday 6th 
8am St Mary’s Holy Communion BCP 

10am  St Martin’s Morning Worship 

 
READINGS FOR SUNDAY   

Genesis 18:1-8a               Matthew 16:13-19 
 
 
 

COLLECT: Faithful Creator, whose mercy never fails: deepen our faithfulness to you 

and to your living Word, Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen 
 

 
 

 
 
 

OUR NEWS 

 

 
CHURCH FAMILY BARBECUE 

Great fun was had by all last Sunday at our church family barbecue. Thank you to everyone who 
helped to make it happen, those who brought food, and those who came. We look forward to 
the next time!    (see the photos on the last page) 
 
Last weekend was also one of music-making at St Martin’s as part of Knebworth Village Festival: 
two fabulous concerts of Midsummer Mozart, Jazz, and in total contrast it was great fun to 
welcome the choirs, bucket drummers and other music-makers of Knebworth School. 
 

 

CALLING SCREEN OPERATORS! 

We really benefit from having the words for our 10am service at St Martin’s displayed on the 
screen. We have a small team to move the slides on, and are looking for one or two more. 
Commitment would be approx. once a month. Full (very simple!) training will be given. Please 
speak to Charles if interested. 

 

ST MARY’S AND ST MARTIN’S  

29 June 

 Trinity 2 

 St Mary’s 8am service - 1st, 3rd, 5th Sundays - Holy Communion (BCP) 
 St Mary’s 6pm Second Sunday of month - Evensong 

St Martin’s 10am service - Parish Communion 
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DISCOVER THE JOY OF FLOWER ARRANGING! 

Ever wanted to create beautiful floral displays? Mary Theobald has offered to lead free flower 
arranging lessons, welcoming both beginners and those with some experience looking to refine 
their skills. To learn more, please get in touch with Mary. Alternatively, you can email 
knebworthparishchurch@gmail.com and we will ensure your interest is passed on. 
 
 

SONGS OF PRAISE 29 JUNE – St Nicholas Church 

Songs of worship led by musicians from several local churches will take place this Sunday, 
29 June at 5pm in St Nicholas Church (SG1 4DA), Everyone is welcome, and entry is free. 
Refreshments will be served afterward. 

 

  Foodbank  

Although it has not been in the newsletter lately, the need for your donations is ongoing. When you 
are shopping, please consider picking up at item or two: Tinned Goods: Soup, beans, meals, fish; 
Pantry Staples: Biscuits, pasta, microwave rice, breakfast bars; Essentials: Toilet roll, toothpaste.  
 
 
 

 
Please remember in your prayers: 
• All those known to us who need healing at this time, including: Jane Gilbert, Orla & her 

family, Mick & Sue Willis, Father Philip, Helmut Proff. 

• Those who have died. 

• The Diocese of St Albans, Bishop Richard as Acting Bishop of St Albans; Bishop Jane; 
Archdeacon Janet, and all those who support us in our worship and ministry. 

• All those being ordained deacon and priest this Petertide, among them Rev Peter Briggs 
from St Peter’s, Broadwater, on 28 June. 

• Places suffering from war, conflict and strife, among them: The Holy Land – Israel and 
Palestine, Ukraine, Syria, Iraq, Afghanistan, Mali, Yemen, and Sudan. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
Please email any contributions for this e-leaflet by 12.30pm Tuesday 

to: knebworthnews@gmail.com 
 
 

 
Barbecue photos 
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